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Minutes of the September 21, 2009
SPECIAL Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in special session on Monday, September 21, 2009 at 12:30 p.m. at UVDS in St Helena.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m. 
2.
Roll Call
The following members were present: Mark Luce, Bill Dutton, Karen Slusser, and the alternate for St Helena, Del Britton.   Diane Dillon and Sharon Crull were excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.
4.
Public Comment
None.
5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Staff requested approval of the August 24, 2009 special meeting minutes.
B. Resolution in support of Extended Producer Responsibility
REQUESTED ACTION: Approval of Agency Resolution authorizing the Chair to sign a resolution in support of Extended Producer Responsibility.


Approved Consent Calendar items A and B.  KS-BD-ML-DB-SC(X)
6.
Administrative Items
A.  
California Integrated Waste Management Act
David Briggs, ERS with the County of Napa, reported on activities relevant to the Act.  These included the following:

· Discussion of the 2009 composting workshop schedule.  It was remarked that they have all been very well attended this year.  Also, it was noted that there is only one left for the season Up-Valley.  

· Due to the inability to monitor collections of household batteries at Calistoga and St Helena City Hall’s, patrons have left trash and potentially hazardous materials in the battery collection bins.  Battery collections at these two sites have been discontinued.  Staff continues to support and promote battery collections at local hardware stores.
· Updates on special material collection events.  It was noted that the HHW collection event previously scheduled for October 24 in Calistoga was cancelled due to lack of funding.
· Update on Small Grant Funding for 2009-10.  Details were provided on possible cuts to small grant funds that UVWMA uses for public recycling, outreach and advertising.
No action taken
7.
franchises' business items
A.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
The Company informed the Board that for the last several years they have been accepting drip hose free of charge.  Due to declining market value of this plastic, they are finding the need to charge a fee for future collections.  The amount discussed was $0.10/lb.  This will be discussed further with the Agency and be brought back at a future meeting.
No action taken.
B.
Franchises' Status
Bob Pestoni reported that CFL was ready to begin their food waste composting program starting on

October 1, 2009.  It would run three days a week.  The company had identified two restaurants to start off the program.  The restaurants were purchasing equipment necessary for food separation.  Foodwaste will be composted in closed containers initially at the Whitehall Lane composting yard, but will eventually be composted on a larger scale at Clover Flat Landfill.  The start-up effort will accept only food, not any paper or compostable starch-based items.  The pilot program will allow the franchise to see how well the closed system operates.
Mr. Pestoni invited all of those in attendance to do a small tour of the operations after the meeting to better under the process.


No action taken.
8.
Other Business Items
A. Manager’s Report

Agency Manager, Steven Lederer, was absent, so Environmental Management Staff, John Kara, reported on activities related to the Agency.  These included the following:

· Information and legislative activities being decided in Sacramento.  As part of the State budget process the appointed board members of the CIWMB were eliminated as of 12/31/09.  It is unclear at this time what that means in terms of the Waste Board staff and the programs they administer.  Monitoring will continue.
· Protection of Customer Information.  Recent Federal legislation has gone through that requires companies that maintain customer account information to adopt policies and practices to ensure that information is kept safe.  This is being referred to as the “Red Flags” rule.  The Agency formally requested that UVDS review its policies and report back its conformance with this federal requirement.
· Updated reports on the current recycling markets and how it relates to UVDS.

· Monthly financial reports and annual CFL tonnage analysis were discussed.
No action taken.
B. Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  Mark Luce informed the Board that he would be traveling to Spain to view a bio-diesel plant and to better understand the possible benefits for such an establishment in Napa County.  Mr. Luce also reported that there is a project in the works to have a solar field placed on the land fill in American Canyon.  The projected benefits are being widely anticipated.
ii. Calistoga:  Karen Slusser reported that the Household Hazardous Waste event for Calistoga was cancelled and that there is discussion currently going on to determine what to do with the items that would have been collected.
iii. St. Helena:  Nothing was reported on for this jurisdiction.
iv. Yountville:  Bill Dutton noted events coming up in Yountville that provide definite recycling opportunities: Yountville Days in October and Taste of Yountville in November.
No action taken.

D.
Board of Directors Comments

None.


E.  
Future Agenda Items


The Board decided to pursue, at the suggestion of Heidi Sanborne, a resolution to support Extended Producer Responsibility within the Upper Valley.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:08 p.m.
	AYES:
	Luce, Dutton, Dillon, Slusser, Britton

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	Crull

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; SC = Sharon Crull; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations next to vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; B = Absent
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